Union Township Board of Supervisors
Minutes/ Regular Meeting
January 4, 2021

The regular monthly meeting of the Union Township Board of Supervisors was held on January 4, 2021
immediately following the Reorganization meeting. Supervisors Reitz, Allred and Bieber were present.
Atty. Lyons was available by phone. Also in attendance were Jeffery Brouse, Rick Wetzel and Chris
Benfer.

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

Having reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting, a motion was made by Tom Reitz and seconded
by Billy Allred to approve the minutes as presented. Mark Bieber abstained from the vote due to being
absent from the December meeting.

Rick Wetzel and Chris Benfer attended the meeting on behalf of the Fire Company and gave an update
on the camp site project as well as 2020 alarm calls. Billy Allred mentioned the need for a new sign at
the entrance of the Municipal building and Fire Company, noting that the Fire Company had started
plans for the sign in the past. Allred asked Mr. Wetzel and Mr. Benfer if the Fire Company would be in
support of the Township moving forward with plans for the sign. The two had no objection, noting that
the Fire Company would then vote on the plan after it is established.

The Roadmaster gave a brief road update including the most recent snow storm.

The Chairman attended the CSVT zoom meeting with Penn DOT and gave an update on the project.

Atty. Lyons prepared the CSR 911 Resolution #21-02. A motion was made by Billy Allred, seconded by
Tom Reitz and carried to approve the Resolution.

The 2021 PSATS Convention plans were discussed so that reservations can be made.

Checks 4696-4726 were presented for payment with bills totaling $22,154.47. A motion was made by
Tom Reitz, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried to approve bills as presented.

Billy Allred discussed hiring an outside firm to perform the Township audit. Atty. Lyons will be asked to
be prepared to discuss it further at the next meeting.

Motion was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by Billy Allred and carried to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Wendy Yoder
Secretary
General Fund $152,572.12
State Fund $427.28
Equipment Fund $10,737.13

Total $163,736.53



